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	Action

	1.
a)

b)


	WELCOME, THANK YOU AND INTRODUCTIONS      

Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning welcomed those present to the meetings, extending a particular welcome to the new (or new in post) headteachers in each area, who are:
North-East 

Justine Davies


St John’s CE Primary, Colchester

Tania Devereux


Boxted St Peter’s CE Primary 

Wormingford St Andrew’s CE Primary

Heather Hann


Holy Trinity CE Primary

Lorraine Laudrum


Coppins Green Primary

Lorraine Mitchell


Brinkley Grove Primary

John Morgan



Chase Lane Primary & Nursery

Karen Wallace


Kings Ford Juniors 

West

Ros Allsop



Clavering Primary  

Christine Barry


High Beech CE Primary

Marianne Fuller


Peterswood Infant & Nursery

Pauline Gordon


Manuden Primary  

Kate Hockley



Radwinter CE Primary 

Michelle Hughes


Broadfields Primary

Janet Matthews


William Martin CE Juniors 

Wendy Myers


Dr Walker’s CE Primary, Fyfield

Sarah Noden 


Lambourne Primary (Acting head)

Karen Wallace 


Stebbing Primary

Veronica Wallace


Staples Road Infant & Junior Schools

Central (Mid)

Lorraine Cannon


Moulsham Infants 

Stuart Ellis 



St Michael’s CE Juniors, Galleywood

Denise Madden


Ridgewell CE Primary 

Kathy Maguire-Egan

St Francis RC Primary, Braintree

Jinnie Nicholls 


St Giles, Great Maplestead 

Mandy Short



St Michael’s Primary, Braintree

Tracey Thornton


Maldon Primary

Sharon Tyler



Springfield Primary 

South 

Gareth Allen



Doddinghurst Infants 

Jean Clark



Ghyllgrove Infants

Helen French


The Wickford Infant School 

Melissa Heatherson


Hockley Primary

Andy Howe



Rochford Primary & Nursery

Sue Jackson



Greensted Juniors (substantive head)

Hayley O’Dea


Great Wakering Primary 

Tania Perry



Kingston School 


Rebecca Spencer


Montgomerie Juniors 

Jayne Young



Northlands Infant & Nursery

Thank you and farewell to those headteachers who leave their current post at the end of term:

North-East 

Sue Worthington


All Saints, Dovercourt
Central (Mid)

Emma Dawson


Lawford Mead Juniors (moving South)

Sandra Herring


The Howbridge Infants

Gwyneth Williams


Writtle Juniors

South 

Gillian Brinded 


Abacus Primary 
	

	2.
	SAFEGUARDING (North East and South meetings) 
A presentation by Paul Fallon, Independent Chair of the Essex Safeguarding Children Board 

Paul introduced himself and explained that he has been the independent Chair of the Essex Safeguarding Children Board for nearly two years. He apologised that this was the first opportunity he had had to attend primary headteacher meetings, but explained that his role was very part time – just 30 days in his first year and 45 days in his second year in Essex.

His background is in children’s social care and he was Director of Children’s Services and Social Services in Barnet three years ago. Since his retirement he has undertaken a number of varied roles and has a mixed portfolio which includes being a voluntary trustee of the Crime Reduction Initiative, a non-executive director of a private fostering company, trustee of the Treehouse School for autistic children and a magistrate. These various roles give him a useful set of vantage points from which to view and understand the world of children’s services.

Paul reminded the headteachers that Safeguarding Children Boards are statutory bodies that are separate from councils and other services such as the police. As such, he is not employed by any one agency, although they can collectively hire and fire the independent chair. The role was established nationally following the Baby P case, when Sharon Shoesmith, former Director of Children’s Services in Haringey, was criticised for chairing the serious case review. In fact Essex had already decided to appoint an independent chair of the ESCB.
Paul’s statutory role is to act as a critical friend and offer, through the board, a neutral forum where various agencies can come together to focus on safeguarding children. 

Part of the Chair’s role is to ensure that the SCB completes Serious Case Reviews. These are undertaken when a child dies in circumstances where abuse or neglect are known or suspected. 

Paul reminded the heads that Essex was judged to be inadequate for safeguarding in the 2008 Joint Area Review. The reasons for the judgement included:

· Inadequate leadership across partnerships and communities;

· The chaotic state of outstanding Serious Case Reviews;

· A lack of a systematic approach to safe recruitment.

The monitoring inspection by Ofsted and the CQC (Care Quality Commission) in June/July 2010 noted that 

· leadership had improved (and capacity to improve was now judged to be satisfactory);

· the SCRs were under control; and

· safer recruitment standards had improved.

Schools were generally judged to be good in relation to safeguarding.

However, the NHS was still failing to address safeguarding adequately. Shockingly, there were no medical practitioners in the county able to carry out Child Sex Abuse medicals and there were few designated doctors and/or nurses. This has become a priority.

Record keeping and data need to be strengthened and there must be a stronger focus on performance.

Paul argues that the Children Act 2004 put the emphasis on prevention and early intervention and funding was diverted to address these areas rather than focusing on dealing with child abuse. Following the implementation of the act, the child homicide rate started to rise again.
Paul posed six key questions that he felt that everyone must be able to answer about their school:

· Is safeguarding really everyone’s business?

· Is our workforce fit for purpose?

· Do the right children have a protection plan?

· Are we sure that no two children will die as a result of the same failures?

· Are we reducing avoidable child deaths?

· Are children who are living apart from their parents being adequately cared for? 

He noted that since Maria Colwell died in 1974, from the mid-seventies through to the mid-noughties, 70 children per 10,000 of the population in England and Wales have died as a result of abuse - and that compares favourably with most countries! In Essex, about two children a year are killed by their parents or carers. Paul stated that he felt that children in Essex are more at risk than ever.

Key issues include:

· 31% increase in children with Child Protection plans; but

· 17% decrease in children on the sexual abuse register (and special children are hardly ever identified on this register) –this is seen as being an under-estimation of the number of children who are actually being sexually abused.

Paul reminded headteachers that signs of physical and emotional neglect often surface before signs of sexual abuse, and it is essential to investigate the cause of children and young people’s poor and sometime bizarre behaviour, rather than just managing the behavioural incidents. Schools have a vital part to play in identifying signs of abuse and referring concerns to social care.
Paul noted that children in private fostering arrangements are particularly vulnerable and reminded the group that this was the situation that Victoria Climbie was in. These are private arrangements set up by parents when a child is looked after by another adult who is not the child’s close relative for more than 28 days. He reminded heads that it is a criminal offence not to report such an arrangement to social care; this is an obligation for the parent, the carer or anyone else who is aware of the arrangement. Around 70 -80 private fostering arrangements are registered in Essex, but Paul argued that this must be an under-representation.

The following comments and questions were put forward: 

· One headteacher argued that all schools would be able to confidently answer “yes” to the six questions that Paul had posed, but felt that the main problem is with social care and their response to referrals. It was noted that the new SET procedures, due to be published by the end of the year, will contain clear procedures for escalating complaints and concerns about lack of action in response to referrals. Terry Reynolds also reminded heads that they could contact him or Alison Fiala directly, and their concerns would be directly escalated to Jean Imray, the interim director of UCYP or Stefan Chapleo, Head of A & FS.  

· One headteacher asked how GPs are held to account for their involvement (or lack of) in child protection; he argued that GPs often don’t turn up to Serious Case Reviews. Paul sympathised with this viewpoint and agreed that as GPs are privately and self employed it can be particularly difficult to hold them to account and persuade them to attend meetings voluntarily. He noted that the ESCB works hard to engage with doctors, but that he would welcome any suggestions to improve this engagement. He noted that insistence on patient (or parent) confidentiality may often override immediate concerns for a child. 
· Paul was asked when, in his opinion, the Local Authority would be judged to be satisfactory (or better) in relation to safeguarding. He noted that the LA is making progress and should at least be judged adequate in around six months if this direction continues. Dave Hill has recently been appointed as Director of Children’s Services in Essex and he has a background in Social Care.

· One headteacher asked if Social Care in Essex has sufficient resources. Terry said that the LA has put considerable additional resources into Social Care but that 30% of social work places are still filled by part-time staff.  

Terry noted that safeguarding issues will be the focus of a regular item at headteacher meetings and that it was essential that the lessons of the Serious Case Reviews were understood and acted upon by everyone working with children.
Paul was thanked for attending the meeting and for responding to questions from headteachers. 

	

	3.
	SAFEGUARDING-  LEARNING FROM THE SERIOUS CASE REVIEWS  (Mid and West meetings) 

A presentation by Barry Hope, Project Manager Safeguarding 

Barry introduced himself and explained that he as been working on behalf of vulnerable children in the SCF directorate. Unfortunately he noted that his contract was finishing at the end of November. 

He reminded headteachers that the improvement notice from the LA JAR suggested 3 key actions:

· Improved systems for safer recruitment to children’s services – good progress has been made on this key issue;

· A Section 11 audit to be completed, to ensure compliance with the Children Act – this has been done; 

· To ensure that lessons from the Serious Case Review are learnt and shared.

Barry explained that the (LADO) Local Authority Designated Officer service includes:

· two social workers;
· Tamsyn Bassin, Service Manager;

· Sue Powell and Amanda Goh (Safeguarding Service).
This team is becoming part of a larger Quality Service Unit.

Serious Case Reviews

Local Safeguarding Children Boards are required to conduct a serious case review into the involvement of organisations and professionals with the child and family.

The purpose of each review is to:

· establish whether there are lessons to be learned from the case about the way in which local professionals and organisations work together to safeguard and promote the welfare of children;

· identify clearly what those lessons are, how they will be acted upon, and what is expected to change as a result; and

· as a consequence, to improve inter-agency working and better safeguard and promote the welfare of children.

Serious Case Reviews are learning exercises and not investigations to find out who is to blame for things going wrong. 

In addition to the above circumstances serious case reviews should also be conducted when:

· a child sustains a potentially life-threatening injury or serious and permanent impairment of health and development through abuse or neglect; or 

· a child has been subjected to particularly serious sexual abuse; or

· a parent has been murdered and a homicide review is being initiated; or

· a child has been killed by a parent with a mental illness; or

· the case gives rise to concerns about inter-agency working to protect children form harm.

Thirteen case reviews have been undertaken in Essex and there are just two that remain outstanding. Just 20% of recommendations are still to be implemented and Barry noted that 80% of the recommendations are aimed at social care.

He discussed six active SCRs and shared the recommendations made as a result that related particularly to schools. These concerned the following children:

· Sept 2008 – ‘Harriet’ – 16 year old, suicide

· February 2009 – ‘Eric’ 5 week old baby – No educational input

· April 2009 – ‘Libbi’ 5 month old baby – No educational input

· November 2009 – ‘Agnes’ 13 year old, severe sexual abuse

· November 2009 – ‘Arlene and Brian’ 14 and 17 year old, severe sexual abuse

· July 2010 – ‘Newton’ Family: severe sexual abuse:

· Daisy, 11

· Barbara, 6

· Sandra, 4

· Martin 19 months

· Betty 9 months

Harriet’s case recommends that the Director of Essex Schools, Children and Families should issue clear guidance to schools on the following issues: 

· That students living with substance misusing parents are particularly vulnerable to significant harm and that three serious case reviews have been conducted in Essex since 2000 concerning the death of a secondary school student in such circumstances. 

· That because of the many gender issues involved, it is best practice to have, wherever possible, at least one female member of staff involved in the role of Nominated Person for Child Protection and that sufficient time should be made available for this important role in the school timetable. 

· That schools should ensure that their child protection policies include a continuous programme of up-dated child protection training for all staff, especially those with additional non-teaching roles in the school. 

· That all serious behavioural issues should be dealt with within the holistic Child Assessment Framework and information gathered concerning the other framework dimensions. 

· That anonymous calls to the school concerning a child’s welfare should always be regarded as significant and should be recorded and a decision taken as to any further action. 

· That any enquiries from the Fostering Service or any other service inviting schools to comment on a person’s suitability to care for children, are dealt with by a senior member of staff who consults appropriately within the school. 

Agnes’ case resulted in the following guidance:
The duty to safeguard and promote the welfare of children in schools is one which is shared by the Local Authority, Governing Bodies and Head Teachers. This forms the basis for these recommendations which should be implemented by the Schools, Children and Families Directorate in coordination with any outstanding recommendations on education and safeguarding from other Serious Case Reviews.

· Six recommendations for the school Agnes attended, plus the following general recommendations:

· Training for Governors should make explicit their responsibilities to ensure that their schools are complying with guidance and they should be made aware of the need for the Head teacher to report annually on the state of child protection in the school;

· All schools should be strongly recommended to undertake safeguarding and child protection self evaluation using the self review tool for safeguarding and child protection in schools which is available on the page for school governors on the essex.gov.uk website (Essex Grid for Learning – Resources Index/Safeguarding)

(Also on the EPHA website or the Essex Clerks Association website www.essexclerks.org)

· Essex Schools, Children and Families Directorate should take action to satisfy itself that schools in the maintained and non-maintained sector are complying with statutory guidance to safeguard and promote the welfare of children. Such action should include sampling annual safeguarding reports and self audits performed by schools. Scrutiny of recruitment should take account of paragraph 2.15 of Safeguarding Children and Safer Recruitment in Education and any other relevant guidance.

Arlene and Brian’s case review stated that:
The records within Learning Services had not been secured at the outset of the Serious Case Review. It took many phone calls and several weeks to track down all the records. One file had been sent to a school that Arlene never attended and was in effect “lost”.

· The Education records for a child subject to a serious case review should be secured at a central point from the outset of the case review by the Safeguarding Unit with immediate effect. 

· The Director of the Children Schools and Family Service will reissue guidance to all schools about ensuring the education records for a child follow that child on school transfer. 

The Education files do not appear to have any set format, they are mostly a collection of papers principally in Arlene’s case relating to her Individual Education Plan, copies of her school reports and letters to parents. It was not possible to cross reference referrals to other agencies in particular Social Care from the Education records as there were no logs of telephone calls made or copies of referrals on the Education file.  

· The Director of the Children Schools and Family Service to reissue guidance to all schools about the content and records to be kept on children’s Education files. 

Newton family case
· All staff working with or having contact with children in schools must receive training which enables them to recognise and report possible signs and indicators of child sexual abuse in children

· Designated Members of Staff for Child Protection / Safeguarding Officers must receive training which enables them to have an understanding of possible signs and indicators of child sexual abuse and to know how to respond to and manage those concerns in order to safeguard children.

· Head Teachers and Designated Members of Staff / Safeguarding Officers must be trained to understand how the interviewing of parents/carers in relation to child protection concerns may impact upon the outcomes for children

· Head Teachers and DMS/SOs should seek advice from colleagues in Children’s Social Care if they have concerns about children which may constitute Significant Harm

· Head Teachers must ensure that there is a robust system in place to enable the recording of concerns about children on a day to day basis and the actions taken in response to those concerns, and form part of the records forwarded to the receiving school.
· Head Teachers must ensure that when admitting a new pupil where there are existing child protection records that have not been passed on, that these records are chased within a reasonable timescale.

In summary:
· Records

· Standard content and format

· Filing referrals, social/behavioural concerns and letters confirming exclusions

· Named and dated

· Transferring CP files separately / chasing missing CP records on transfer

· Securing for review

· Training

· Signs and indicators of sexual abuse

· Designated staff, head teacher and governor training

· Behaviour

· Need to assess under CAF

· Audit

· Safeguarding self audit

· Spot checks

The following comments and questions were put forward: 

· Headteachers expressed concerns that the Safeguarding Team will not accept anonymous calls or referrals. Barry noted that the Initial Response Team (led by Kym Riedling) will accept anonymous referrals and are trained to take these seriously. However, heads still feel that referrals are being blocked, particularly if they have failed to complete a CAF because the parent refused to sign the form. Heads were reminded that, if there are serious child protection concerns, then it is possible to make a referral without a CAF or a parent signature. However, it is usually the case that a child who in need will already have a CAF in place. Barry stressed that if someone has an urgent concern about a child who they feel is at immediate risk, they should ring the police.
· Headteachers asked if a standard proforma could be developed for recording child protection incidents and concerns, to improve and standardise record keeping. It was felt that this would be very helpful and TR AGREED to ask SIEY to produce a template. It was noted that Essex does not have an information sharing policy. 

	TR



	4. 
	PROFESSIONAL SUPERVISION IN SCHOOLS (SOUTH meeting)
A presentation by Daniel Tunbridge and Catherine Court, Essex Educational Psychologist Service

Daniel and Catherine explained that all EPs are trained to deliver supervision to colleagues, to help them overcome difficulties and to develop their own practice. Professional supervision is:
· Established within Education, Health and other helping or caring 
professions. 

· Many occupations requiring intense involvement with other people recognise the importance of good quality supervision to safeguard both their workers and their clients. 

· In Essex: 

· supervision is well established in the EP Service and is a professional requirement.

· EPs have been providing professional supervision for an increasing number of other professionals including family support key workers, behaviour support staff and autism support workers. 

What does supervision involve?

· Regular protected time for facilitated, in-depth reflection

· A working alliance between two professionals where supervisees offer an account of their work, reflect on it and receive feedback.

· A place of trust where a healthy relationship gives a safe place to acknowledge and work with concerns, stresses, fears and joys.

· A  process by which a supervisee can understand better the client system and themselves as part of the client–worker system, and by so doing transform their work and develop their craft.

How does supervision help?

The main functions of professional supervision are:

· To develop the competence and capacity of the supervisee

· To increase the supervisee’s ability to resource and sustain themselves

· To improve the quality of the work with the 
supervisee’s clients

Good quality supervision has the potential to offer a range of benefits for schools, including:

· Improving practice and developing skills

· Helping to safeguard children

· Supporting school improvement and 
organisational change

· Promoting a learning culture

· Improving relationships between staff and with children

· Improving the attainment of children

· Supporting the mental health and emotional well-being of staff

· Maintaining creativity, enthusiasm and job satisfaction.

Alison Blant, headteacher at Pitsea Juniors, gave an account of her experience of professional supervision and explained how it had helped her in her role as headteacher. When she was faced with a very stressful period at school she realised that she was spending a huge amount of time outside work trying to resolve and off-load the problems. She was offered support by the EP Professional Supervision service, and had five confidential sessions. This gave her the chance to talk about issues in a confidential and supportive environment, with someone who was not involved with the problem and could offer professional support. 
The service offers an initial information session to prepare for supervision sessions, followed by an agreed number of supervision sessions (each of 1 ¼ hours) with an EP trained in supervision.

· Not with your Link EP

· Contact your link EP or Daniel Tunbridge Area Senior EP (daniel.tunbridge@essex.gov.uk)

· Will be provided by an EP from the South Area

This service is currently only being rolled out in the South area and is free for the time being, although it was noted that EPs are being taken out of school provision to offer this service, which caused some concern among heads.


	

	5.
	ESSEX TRANSFORMATION  OF SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT AND COMMISSIONING STRATEGY
An update by Terry Reynolds 
Headteachers were reminded of the presentation given by Olive Newland at the summer term area headteachers’ meetings, setting out the rationale and vision of the Essex school improvement transformation programme.

She explained that the White Paper ‘Your child, your school, our future’ set out the previous government’s view about further changes to the school system and to the relationships between schools and between schools and councils.  
Key to this was the cessation of the National Strategies school improvement programme and the subsequent removal from local authorities of the Standards Fund to support school improvement services. This money in future was to be located within schools, and schools would be enabled to purchase from a range of accredited suppliers.  

TR noted that it is not yet clear what the LA’s role with be in school improvement and this should be clarified in the Education White Paper due to be published at the end of November. The LA needs to come up with a model of school improvement that delivers the statutory functions, including planning and admissions.

TR explained that the LA is likely to establish a trading company to deliver school improvement support and CPD, rather than choosing to commission an independent company. 
The School Improvement and Early Years budget is likely to be reduced from £100m to £70m over the next four years, which will have an inevitable impact on staffing levels. It is intended that new arrangements should be in place from September 2011.

It was noted that the School Improvement Partner programme currently costs the Local Authority £1,000,000, whilst it is only subsidised by £400k. It is vital that the SIP programme delivers measurably effective support and value for money, and the programme is in the process of being reviewed. It is likely that some of the roles currently being undertaken separately by SIPs and School Improvement Advisers will merge, and that those schools which are performing less well receive a greater allocation of support.  So, for example, good and outstanding schools may have a reduction of one half day (plus the associated half term allocated to the SIP) resulting in an allocation of four days support, rather than five.

TR explained that SIEY currently directly employs around 1400 people and this number is likely to reduce to a core of around 70, focusing on intervention. 

Alison Fiala stressed that the LA is hoping and intending to work in close collaboration with headteachers and schools, with increased accreditation of National Leaders of Education, Local Leaders of Education, Advance Skills Teachers and Professional partners.

Terry noted that he will be writing to schools before the end of term to inform them of the future position, once Cabinet members’ have considered and approved the proposal to develop a traded company. 

	

	6.
	UPDATE ON THE SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS STRATEGY FOR ESSEX

Update from Terry Reynolds 

The Essex SEN and additional needs strategy was published in 2008 following extensive consultation with the intention that it would cover a four year period before the next cycle of review, consultation and publication. The strategy is, therefore, still current; however, since its publication there have been significant changes to the delivery of children’s services in Essex. 

The document was produced in the context of moving to locality working and within TASCC teams and before the LA had fully articulated its plans to become a fully commissioning authority. Therefore, since its publication, there have been significant changes creating a very different context and making parts of the 2008/12 document inadequate to support current planning.

A review of the document is being undertaken, led by Anne Marie Blackshaw, for dissemination before the end of the autumn term. TR noted that Gary Pocock, the current head of SENCAN leaves at the end of the term to return to headship.

The outcomes for children with SEN in Essex compare unfavourably with statistical neighbours, although Statemented children do relatively well. In addition, the pattern and level of provision for SEN support isn’t right – TR noted that there is approximately the right number of places available in special schools across the authority, but they do not offer the right type of support and/or are located in the wrong place. Therefore there is a fairly high vacancy rate in some special schools because the SEN children do not “fit” into the existing provision. There is currently an over-provision of MLD (Moderate Learning Difficulty) places, an under-provision of BESD (behavioural, Emotional and Social Difficulty) and a major lack of support for pupils on the autistic spectrum.  
TR stressed that the LA needs to get the continuum of provision right, involving:

· Mainstream schools;

· Resourced units in schools;

· Referral units; and 

· Special schools. 

The reviewed strategy will provide an introduction which describes the context of change and therefore the need for the review. It will restate:

· the definitions of SEN and disability;

· the vision for children with SEN;

· the commitment to inclusion; 

· the commitment to develop provision for the continuum of need.

It will also be clearer in relation to funding and resources. TR noted that the current Statementing process is very bureaucratic and hence inefficient. The LA is trying to find a workable formula to devolve funds directly to schools (or groups of schools) rather than linking funding to each individual Statement. TR noted that this system of devolving all funds for SEN is the norm in many other local authorities.

This proposed change was debated at each meeting. One headteacher (East meeting) noted that set formulas always give rise to concern and there must be a mechanism to take into account the fact that there are wide variations between schools across the county. 

TR agreed that any proposed formula must be backed up by models, demonstrating the impact on various schools. 

Headteachers also discussed the place of inclusion, arguing that some schools get a “reputation” for being effective at supporting SEN, which often results in a disproportionate number of children with special and additional needs. TR agreed that this must be taken into account when deciding any formula, suggesting that the formula could include recognition of the history of provision at each school.

TR noted that the biggest demand for Statements in Essex is from parents; schools argued that this is because there is a perception that if the parent triggers an application for a Statement this is more likely to be successful than the school starting the process. Everybody agreed that there needs to be a quicker response in relation to Statements. Part of this problem is the need to get a report from the Educational Psychologist; TR noted that it is unacceptable that Essex EPs are sometimes unable to produce a report within the required 26 week time frame. 

He explained that it is difficult to recruit and retain EPs and confirmed that ECC has stopped employing locum EPs because they were more expensive and less effective than permanent staff. In the future, schools might respond to the shortage of EPs by working collaboratively with other schools to employ their own EP. However, it was accepted that the structures of employment and performance management are not entirely clear yet.
A West headteacher questioned the amount of money spent by ECC on out-of-county placements. It was agreed that these are expensive and this underlines the lack of appropriate provision in Essex.  


	

	7. 
	IMPLICATIONS OF THE COMPREHENSIVE SPENDING REVIEW AND DECISIONS FROM THE SCHOOLS FORUM

Update from Terry Reynolds 

Terry reminded headteachers that the total ECC budget is £22 billion and that ECC had been planning for a likely overall reduction in revenue of about 28%. Following the Comprehensive Spending Review, it now appears that the reduction will need to be in the region of 32 – 33%.
Schools funding is protected to a certain extent, and the government has already indicated that there will be an increase in per pupil funding of 0.1% over the next three years. However, this does not take into account a number of factors that will impact negatively on Essex schools’ budgets:

The Pupil Premium, based on free school meals eligibility, will be part of the settlement. Essex has relatively fewer FSM pupils compared with other authorities and its Pupil Premium entitlement may not be as high as in other areas of the country. 

The 0.1% increase is outweighed by inflation at the present time, and so schools should plan for a 10% reduction in real terms over the next three years.

The grant to the Local Authority ignores in-year grants that have already been cut, such as the Harnessing Technology grant, and those that have already been announced, such as the loss of National Strategies funding.

Arguably, the result is that there will be more losers than winners among Essex schools.

Capital funding will be reduced by around 60%.TR noted that with the scrapping of the Building Schools for the Future programme, there are three elements that need to be priorities in relation to capital investment: admissions, suitability and deprivation.

TR reminded headteachers that the Schools Forum had decided to put the review of the Essex Funding Formula until the impact of the Comprehensive Spending Review and the Education White Paper were known. Therefore, the existing formula for distributing funds to Essex schools will be retained for the 2011/12 budgets.


	

	8. 
	SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT STRATEGY 

Update from Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement

Alison reminded headteachers that in the summer term the LA introduced a system re-categorising schools depending on the level of support that they required.

She explained the system for supporting schools that are causing any level of concern, a staged process which starts with Stage 1 when initial concerns are raised (for example by parents, an Ofsted inspection, the MP, LA review and so on), which would lead to an investigation by the School Improvement Adviser.

Stage 2 – recognition of the school’s vulnerability and need for support

Stage 3 – Head of Primary Improvement involved – a lack of capacity to resolve issues is identified

Stage 4 – Director for Learning is involved e.g. warning notice, external support 

Stage 5 – Interim Executive Board takes over the school (extremely rare).

The intervention process is set out as series of flow-charts which AF AGREED will be posted on the EPHA website and will be shared with headteachers as required. 

AF gave a number of update on the current government changes:

· The School Evaluation Form has been scrapped by the government, but continues to be used by Ofsted as a basis for inspection until September 2011;

· Ofsted will develop a new framework, for consultation and then implementation in September 2012;

· The School Improvement Partner programme is under review, and the White Paper is likely to give more direction on the future of SIPs;

· FMSiS, in its current form, has been scrapped.

	AF




	Schools will be expected to gather and analyse equality information relating to all the protected characteristics, where relevant and proportionate.  It is recommended that this includes consulting and involving people from protected groups: pupils, parents, staff, governors, neighbours and trade unions. Ideally these people should to be actively and meaningfully involved and not just consulted after the event.  Professional publications and national websites provide a good starting point for informing yourself.  

Part of normal decision-making for schools involves assessing (where relevant and proportionate) the impact their practices are having on equality. There is no particular 
process or prescribed set of forms to assess this impact. However the government believes that transparency about the results of such assessments, and the data that underpins them, is important.

For further guidance, visit the Equality and Human Rights Commission site. http://www.equalityhumanrights.com/advice-and-guidance/guidance-equality-act-2010/equality-act-2010-guidance/  ‘What Equality Law Means for you as an Education Provider- Schools’. 

Broadband update –E2BN Consortium withdrawal
The report provided an overview of the proposed decision to withdraw from the East of England Broadband Consortium for schools broadband. By withdrawing from the E2BN Consortium, the following yearly savings can be realised
Operational Service Charges

£188,008

Core Network Charges


£205,889

Those schools that receive access to E2BN services free under the terms of ECC’s subscription will in future need to pay for those services that they use. However, since 2007 ECC has utilised very few services from E2BN but was committed to membership until October 2010.

In 2011 a detailed proposal will be presented to the Schools Forum to address the funding of the Broadband network and service from the financial year 2012/13 onwards. 

Contact

 jayne.robinson@essex.gov.uk
dean.tandy@essex.gov.uk

Use of Force Guidance

It was noted that the Local Authority will issue guidance on use of reasonable force and restraint before the end of the autumn term. 

	
	

	10.

a)


	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Customer Care team

Concerns were raised by West headteachers at their meeting on 3 November about the consistent advice and approach of LA departments in relation to complaints about schools. In particular it was felt that the Customer Care Team may give contradictory or inappropriate advice to parents, and often fail to refer them back to the school’s own complaints policy.

Terry Reynolds stressed that if he or Alison Fiala receive a complaint they will refer it back to the school as a matter of course, and AGREED to reinforce this advice to the Customer Care Team. In addition TR AGREED to provide a script for the Contact Essex team who deal with “Have Your Say” comments,  that may be complaints from parents, to ensure that there is a consistent approach by all ECC personnel.
	TR

TR

	11.


	DATES AND TIMES OF FUTURE MEETINGS                       

Spring term 2011

Central (Mid)

Tuesday 8 March               Chelmsford City Football Club

South 


Wednesday 9 March          The Belvedere

West 


Monday 14 March            
North Weald Golf Club

North East 

Wednesday 16 March        Weston Homes Community Stadium                                              

Summer term 2011

West 


Monday 13 June             
   North Weald Golf Club

South 


Wednesday 15 June            The Belvedere 

Central (Mid)

Tuesday 21 June                  Chelmsford City Football Club

North East 

Wednesday 22 June             Weston Homes Community Stadium

EPHA Headteachers’ Conference

Friday 25 March 2011           


   Stock Brook Country Club
EPHA Deputy and Assistant Headteachers’ Conference        

Friday 14 October 2011
      

                Weston Homes Community Stadium

	        


Pam Langmead       

EPHA Manager
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